


Fox, Rochelle 

From: Nearhoof, Frank [Frank.Nearhoof@dep.state.fl.us]

Sent: Thursday, January 11, 2007 7:45 AM

To: Piccone, Tracey

Subject: RE: Request for approval for Minor Revision to Long-Term Plan

Page 1 of 2

3/12/2007

Thanks, Tracey.  I don’t know where the original e-mail got to.  We have reviewed the 
information you have provided & concur that this proposal constitutes a minor revision under 
the revision classification set forth in Section 1.10.3 of the Long-Term Plan.  We believe this 
revision is consistent with the adaptive implementation process for the Long-Term Plan 
envisioned under the Everglades Forever Act and that the cost savings from this revision can 
be put to better use elsewhere.  Therefore, the Department hereby approves the District’s 
proposed revision.  Please note that a description of this revision must be included in the 2008 
South Florida Environmental Report, as required by Section 1.10.4 of the Long-Term Plan.  
Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this approval.  FLN 
  

Frank L. Nearhoof 
Program Administrator 

Water Quality Standards & Special Projects Program 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 

2600 Blair Stone Road, MS 3560 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400 

(850) 245-8420 (office) 
(850) 412-0652 (fax) 

Web Site: http://www.dep.state.fl.us/evergladesforever/ 

From: Piccone, Tracey [mailto:tpiccone@sfwmd.gov]  
Sent: Friday, January 05, 2007 2:37 PM 
To: Nearhoof, Frank 
Subject: FW: Request for approval for Minor Revision to Long-Term Plan 
  
Hi Frank, here’s the original email.  The attachment is the same as the picture below. 
Tracey 
  
Tracey Piccone, P.E. 
Chief Consulting Engineer  
Long-Term Plan Program Manager 
SFWMD 561-682-6495 

From: Piccone, Tracey  
Sent: Monday, November 27, 2006 2:34 PM 
To: Nearhoof, Frank 
Cc: Powell, Dean; Drum, Deborah 
Subject: Request for approval for Minor Revision to Long-Term Plan 
  
Hi Frank, 
As a follow-up to our phone call today about discontinuing monitoring and not installing new monitoring 
equipment at the G-253s, we would like to request approval for a Minor Revision to the Long-Term Plan for 



this change.   
When the Long-Term Plan was developed, the monitoring at this levee (actually at 2 of the G-253 culverts – 
see map below or see attached file) was shown to continue even after the new Cell 1 levee was complete.  
The internal culvert monitoring that is in Part 8 of the Long-Term Plan is under “Operational Monitoring - 
BC05”, and the specific monitoring locations are shown on Page 8-9 in Table 8.7.   It is proposed that with 
the new levee monitoring information, we will have sufficient information about this flow-way without 
needing to continue the G-253 monitoring.  For this reason, it is proposed that this revision will not have 
significant impact on scope or schedule.   It is also proposed that this revision will not have significant cost 
impacts (approximate savings of $80,000 per year). 
Please let us know if any questions. 
Tracey 
Tracey Piccone, P.E. 
Chief Consulting Engineer  
Long-Term Plan Program Manager 
SFWMD 561-682-6495 
  

  
Tracey Piccone, P.E. 
Chief Consulting Engineer  
Long-Term Plan Program Manager 
SFWMD 561-682-6495 
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